
FALMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Interim Planning Committee held on Monday 19th July 2010 in the 
Council Chamber, Municipal Buildings, Falmouth at 6.00 pm.

Present: Councillors Mrs J A Booth (Chairman), I J Body, O K Cramp, 
Mrs V E Eva, Mrs S Hrydziuszka, A J Jewell and Ms D E Merrett

In Attendance: A M Williams (Town Clerk)
E J Middleditch (Administration Officer) 

P4007 APOLOGIES
None received. 

P4008 INTERESTS
Councillor Cramp declared an interest in PA02/0858/10/R as he is a close friend of the 
applicant. He did not speak or vote thereon.

Councillor Mrs V Eva declared an interest in PA02/0950/10/G as her daughter attends 
Falmouth Community School. 

P4009 PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Members considered a revised list of planning applications which had been commented 
on by the Chairman, under the delegated procedure agreed in accordance with Minute 
6/2474 of the meeting held on the 3rd April 2000 and amended by Minute P3017.

It was proposed by Councillor Body, seconded by Councillor Ms Merrett and

RESOLVED that the observations set out in Appendix I, which forms 
part of these minutes be approved and adopted as the observations
of the Town Council.

Members considered a revised list of planning applications not dealt with under the 
delegated procedure outlined above.  The Deputy Chairman reported in respect of these 
applications as appropriate.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs V E Eva, seconded by Councillor Body and 

RESOLVED that the Town Council makes the
observations set out in Appendix II which
forms part of these minutes.

P4010 CORNWALL COUNCIL ENFORCEMENT ACTIONS
The list of active complaints was duly noted.

P4011 PROPOSED PUBLIC CREATION ORDER - SWANS REACH 
The Public Creation Order was duly noted. 

P4012 APPEAL NOTIFICATION
APP/D0840/A/10/2130453/WF – Land Adjacent to Coynt-Tre, Florence Place, 
Falmouth 
Members duly noted the appeal notice. 



P4013 WITHDRAWN APPLICATION
PA02/0484/10/B – 2 Bank Place, Falmouth 
The withdrawn application was duly noted. 

P4014 HIGHWAYS/TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT/ROAD SAFETY
Traffic Bollard Signs – Market Street 
Councillor Cramp reported his concerns that the signage was not in place, but hoped that 
this would be remedied soon. The report was duly noted. 

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 6.45pm.

Signed: ………………………………………… Dated: …………………………


